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Early enrollment for next year’s Faith Formation  

programs has ended, but there are spaces still available!  

Enrollment will remain open until August 28.  

 

Forms are available in the Parish Office.  

 

To complete your enrollment and payment online, visit us at 

http://www.ihmatlanta.org. 

 
 

 We are pleased to announce that Small 
Christian Communities are coming to 
IHM!  Come As You Are is a twelve 
week program designed to help us 
grow as a Christian community.  
Register after Mass or online at 
www.ihmatlanta.org. 

2855 Briarcliff Road, NE 
Atlanta, Georgia 30329 

Through worship, education, and  
service, we continue the work of Jesus. 

phone: 404-636-1418 
fax: 404-636-4394 



Mass 
Monday–Friday: 8:30 a.m. 
Saturdays: 8:30 a.m.; 4:00 p.m. Vigil Mass 
Sunday: 9:00 a.m.; 11:30 a.m.; 5:00 p.m.  
 
Misas en Español 
Jueves a las 7:00 p.m. 
Domingos a la 1:30 p.m. y  7:00 p.m. 
 
Reconciliation 
Saturdays: 9:00 a.m.  
Anytime by appointment 
 
Confesiones 
Jueves: 6:00 p.m. en español 
Cualquier día por cita. 
 
Eucharistic Adoration 
Thursdays: 9:00 a.m. - 6:00  p.m. 
 
Adoración al Santísimo 
Jueves de 9:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m. 
Hora Santa en español: 6:00 p.m.- 7:00 p.m. 
 
 

Office Hours /Horas de Oficina  
Monday–Friday/ lunes a viernes 
9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.  
 
Fax Number/No. de Fax 
404-636-4394  
 
Emergency No./No. de Emergencia 
770-890-5299 
 
IHM School/Escuela de IHM 
404-636-4488 
 
Website/Sitio Web 
http://www.ihmatlanta.org 
 
Social Media/Red Social 

 

Bulletin Notices 
Please submit your request 10 days in 
advance to/Envíe su anuncio por  
correo electrónico 10 días antes a:  
bulletin@ihmatlanta.org. 
 
 

 

Reading 1:   Wisdom 18:6-9 

Reading 2:  Hebrews 11:1-2, 8-19 

Gospel:        Luke 12:32-48 

www.facebook.com/IHMAtlanta 

www.twitter.com/IHMatl 

 

To submit a prayer request, please email: bulletin@ihmatlanta.org or call the  

parish office at 404-636-1418.  Para solicitar una oración, por favor llame a la oficina. 

 

†  We ask that you offer a prayer for those who have died, especially for/oremos por 

quienes murieron, especialmente por: James Bentley, Paul Glele Kakai, Mary  

Molina, Derrell Jones, Emma Baker, William A. Lyons Jr., Erick Jesus de los  

Angeles Galvan, Carole Ann Sexton, Eugene Joseph Barrelle, and Tomas Gonzalez. 

 

 Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon them.  

 May their souls and the souls of all the faithful departed,  

 through the mercy of God, rest in peace. Amen. 

 

Also, please pray for those who are sick, especially for/oremos por quienes están 

enfermos, especialmente por: Valerie Winevarger, Mary Hundley, Rebecca DuVall, 

Bill Bezaire, Mario Argenti, Roy Dopelheuer, Dot Todd, Bill Ketchum, Pat Howard, 

Betty Allen, Brenda Uhler, Mary Anne Hardy, Joe Cavallaro, and Robert Dohnal. 

  

Saturday 4:00 p.m. Suzanne Methvin †   

Sunday   9:00 a.m. 

 11:30 a.m. 

 1:30 p.m. 

5:00 p.m. 

7:00 p.m. 

Carlene Bollinger †  

Meheret Maryam † 

Eduardo Sarmiento Lara † 

Dolly Azar †  

Missa Pro Populo 

Monday 8:30 a.m. Father Joseph Peek †  
Readings of the Day: Ezekiel 1:2-5, 24-28c; Matthew 17:22-27 

Tuesday 8:30 a.m. Morgan & Vultaggio Family † 
Readings of the Day: Ezekiel 2:8-3:4; Matthew 18:1-5, 10, 12-14 

Wednesday 8:30 a.m. Young-Moo Isidol Cho †  
Readings of the Day: 2 Corinthians 9:6-10; John 12:24-26 

Thursday 8:30 a.m. 

7:00 p.m. 

Melissa Versane 

Salvation for the Souls in Purgatory †   
Readings of the Day: Ezekiel 12:1-12; Matthew 18:21-19:1 

Friday 8:30 a.m. Arnold & Elenna D’Amico  
Readings of the Day: Ezekiel 16:1-15, 60, 63; Matthew 19:3-12 

Saturday 8:30 a.m. 

 

4:00 p.m. 

Mario Ortiz †  
Readings of the Day: Ezekiel 18:1-10, 13b, 30-32; Matthew 19:13-15 
 

 

 

 

Missa Pro Populo  

Sunday 9:00 a.m. 

 11:30 a.m.    

1:30 p.m. 

5:00 p.m. 

          7:00 p.m. 

Jeuelene T. Smith †  

Maye Sita Agnes † 

Judith Negron De Azcunes † 

Peek & Roche Family 

Father Austin Fogarty † 



Pastor  
Msgr. Albert Jowdy 
ajowdy@ihmatlanta.org           Ext. 235 
 
Parochial Vicar  
Fr. Javier Muñoz 
jmunoz@ihmatlanta.org           Ext. 228 
  
Pastoral Associate 
Deacon Bob Hauert 
bhauert@ihmatlanta.org          Ext. 251  

 
 

* * * * * 
 

Receptionist/Administrative Assistant 
Gabby Ramirez                                    
mperales@ihmatlanta.org                    Ext. 221 
 
Secretary 
Silvia Maldonado                                    
smaldonado@ihmatlanta.org            Ext. 240 
 
Business Manager & Finance Director     
Richard Plachta 
rplachta@ihmatlanta.org                     Ext. 245 
 
Bookkeeper 
Dona Maynard                    
dmaynard@ihmatlanta.org                 Ext. 243 
 
Director of Faith Formation 
Drew Denton, Ph.D.             
ddenton@ihmatlanta.org                    Ext. 223 
 
Faith Formation Coordinator 
Alicia Guerrero  
aguerrero@ihmatlanta.org                 Ext. 227 
 
Youth Minister 
Kathy Guerrero 
kguerrero@ihmatlanta.org                Ext. 222 
 
Faith Formation Administrative Assistant 
Olga Torres                     
otorres@ihmatlanta.org                      Ext. 236 
 
Director of Liturgy and Music  
Jeff Bush                                                       
jbush@ihmatlanta.org                          Ext. 247 
 
Liturgy and Music Associate 
Yolanda Muñoz              
ymunoz@ihmatlanta.org                      Ext. 241 
 
Communications Coordinator 
Jayna Hoffacker                            
jhoffacker@ihmatlanta.org                 Ext. 226  
 
Director of Operations  
David Claussen  
dclaussen@ihmatlanta.org      
404-636-4488                                           Ext. 235 

IHMATLANTA.ORG  

July 31 
Offertory: $18,706.00 

Electronic Offertory: $6,063.54 

Total: $24,769.54 

 

 

This weekend’s second collection will go 

to our IHM Debt Reduction Fund. 

 

Our second collection next weekend is the 

monthly appeal for our parish St. Vincent 

de Paul Society. 

The Catholic Foundation created the Deo Gratias Society to recognize 

those who have made plans to leave something behind in their wills 

or estate plans for Catholic entities in the Archdiocese.  All members 

of the Deo Gratias Society will receive special recognition and be 

invited to the annual Mass and luncheon with the Archbishop, to be 

held on Saturday, August 27, at 10:00 a.m. at Holy Spirit Catholic 

Church.  Please be sure to contact Deacon Bob Hauert by Friday, Au-

gust 5 if you have made a will commitment to the parish so that you 

can be included in the Deo Gratias Society and invited to the Mass. 

An important aspect of helping clients in need is the home visit. Two St. Vincent de 

Paul case workers, called Vincentians, make an In Home Visit to each client prior to 

making any recommendations for support. 

 

This extra effort allows the St. Vincent DePaul charitable work to stand out among all 

local charities, and affords the Case Workers much information they might not  

receive had they only made a phone call or sent an email. 

 

A recent case with a divorced Mother of 2 children in Decatur is a good example. 

 

The lady works in a restaurant, and barely makes ends meet. She fell behind in her 

rent, and reached out for support.  When our Vincentian Case Workers made the 

home visit, they could see that there was no furniture whatsoever in the home. Not 

even mattresses to sleep on.  They were sleeping and eating on the floor. 

 

They documented her income and expenses, and learned that she will soon begin 

training to become a fork lift operator, which will pay more than her up and down 

restaurant wages. 

 

They recommended we help with the rent in order avoid eviction, and also arranged 

for 3 mattresses from the St. Vincent de Paul store. Finally, they are working to get 

more free furniture delivered from the Atlanta Furniture Bank program, for which she 

qualifies. 

 

Without the home visit, the lack of furniture would never have come up or been  

noticed. 

 

Thanks to our generous IHM parishioners, St. Vincent de Paul was able to not only 

help keep her from eviction, but also significantly improved their quality of life by 

fulfilling a need uncovered with their home visit. 

 

If a parishioner needs help, they can call 678-892-6163. 



 

HABITAT FOR HUMANITY 2ND ANNUAL POPE FRANCIS BUILD 
Immaculate Heart of Mary and Atlanta Habitat for Humanity invite you to join 

on the 2nd Annual Pope Francis Build! Our parish is proud to be one of the lead 

sponsors again this year! 

  

To make a donation for Immaculate Heart of Mary’s sponsorship click here:  

https://donatenow.networkforgood.org/immaculateheartofmary. The online vol-

unteer sign up form is available at http://www.ihmatlanta.org/habitat.  Sign up 

today to help with the build! 

 

SAFE ENVIRONMENT TRAINING 
Saturday, August 13 

The next IHM “Safe Environment” VIRTUS PGC facilitated training will be 

held on Saturday, August 13th at 9:30 a.m. in  the IHM Lower Level. Coffee 

and pastries will be available. 

 

Please pre-register by going to http://www.virtus.org. 

 

1.    Click on Registration 

2. Select Begin the Registration Process 

3. Select Atlanta, GA Archdiocese from the drop down 

4. Create User ID and password – Do not use a shared email address 

5. Complete personal information 

6. Select primary location, role, and title (e.g. IHM volunteer) 

7. Let us know if you are involved with more than one location 

8. Select a Protecting God’s Children session from the list - Saturday,  

August 13, at 9:30 a.m. in IHM Lower Level 

 

 

NEWCOMERS WELCOME RECEPTION 
Saturday, August 20 

You are invited to the Newcomers Wel-

come Reception on Saturday, August 20, 

2016, in the lower level of the church 

after the 4:00 p.m. Vigil Mass.  Please 

RSVP no later than Wednesday, August 

17! 

 

If you provided your email address when 

you registered with the parish, you will be receiving an evite.  If you did not, or 

if you prefer not to RSVP electronically, please call the parish office at 404-636

-1418 

 

GRIEFSHARE 
Wednesdays, Starting September 7 

GriefShare is a bereavement support group open to anyone in our community or 

parish, sponsored by the Stepping Stones Ministry.  The group meets on 

Wednesdays, 7:00-8:45 p.m., starting on September 7.  We will discuss a differ-

ent topic at each session.  All are welcome to join us as their schedule allows. 

 

For more information about the program, contact Margaretann Harris at  

griefshare@ihmatlanta.org or 404-483-3559.   More information can also be 

found at http://www.ihmatlanta.org/griefshare. 

SAVE THE DATE - PARISH PICNIC 
Saturday, October 22 
Our Parish Picnic will be Saturday, October 

22, 11:00 a.m.-3:30 p.m. (Note the change in 

hours!) More information is coming soon! 

 

FATHER ED BOYLE TALK 
Thursday, August 18 & Sunday, August 21 

Jesuit Father Gregory J. Boyle is the founder 

and executive director of Homeboy Industries 

in Los Angeles, CA and the author of the 

2010 New York Times bestseller, Tattoos on 

the Heart: The Power of Boundless Compas-

sion, and he is the subject of a 2012 documen-

tary, G-Dog.  From 1986-92, he served as 

pastor of Dolores Mission Church, which was 

at the time the poorest Catholic parish in LA.  

Fr. Boyle and parish and community members 

created an alternative school/daycare program 

for the gang-involved youth.  In 1998 he  

created Jobs for Future in 2001, which has 

since become the independent nonprofit  

organization, Homeboy Industries.  Today, 

Homeboy Industries employs and trains  

former gang members in a range of social 

enterprises and provides critical social  

services to over 10,000 people annually. 

 

Father Boyle will speak at Our Lady of the 

Assumption in Brookhaven on Thursday, Au-

gust 18, at 7:00 p.m. and at St. Thomas More 

in Decatur on Sunday, August 21, at 7:00 p.m.  

A $10 donation is requested. 

 

PARENTS OF CATHOLIC SCHOOL STU-
DENTS: DON’T FORGET YOUR PARISH 
STEWARDSHIP COMMITMENTS!  
Remember that the Archdiocesan Parish Veri-

fication Form describes an “active” Catholic 

family as: (1) registered in their parish; (2) 

participating regularly at Mass on Sundays 

and Holy Days; (3) having a parish Time & 

Talent commitment on file for the current year 

and participating in at least one parish minis-

try; (3) having a parish Treasure commitment 

on file for the current year and contributing on 

a regular basis; and (4) pledged and contrib-

uting to the Archbishop’s Annual Appeal for 

the current year. Those who do not meet these 

criteria are “registered but not active” and are 

not eligible for the “active Catholic” tuition. 

Please do the right thing now so that your 

Monsignor Al is able to check “active” when 

your verification form crosses his desk.  



   

Director 
Drew Denton, Ph.D. 
404-636-1418, ext. 223 
ddenton@ihmatlanta.org 
 
Coordinator 
Alicia Guerrero 
404-636-1418, ext. 227 
aguerrero@ihmatlanta.org 
 

Administrative Assistant 
Olga Torres 
404-636-1418, ext. 236 
otorres@ihmatlanta.org 
 

Youth Minister 
Kathy Guerrero 
404-636-1418, ext. 222 
kguerrero@ihmatlanta.org 

Dr. Louanne Bachner’s Thursday 
scripture study will not meet during 

the month of August.  
 

The study will resume at its regular 
times, 9:30 a.m. and 7:00 pm, on 

Thursday, September 1.  

Are you interested in becoming 
Catholic, or simply learning more 
about the Catholic faith? We look 

forward to meeting you, answering 
your questions, and helping you 

discern God’s call. Please join us for 
the first of our summer “inquiry” 

sessions on Wednesday, August 24, 
7:00-8:00 p.m., in the lower level of 
the church. Contact Drew Denton in 

the parish office for more 
information. 

Students who are eligible to receive the sacraments of Confirmation or First Holy 
Communion during the 2016-2017 school year may now enroll for sacramental 
preparation online at http://www.ihmatlanta.org/sacramental-enrollment. Hard 
copies are also available in the parish office. 
 
Please note that this is a separate form intended only for sacramental preparation. 
Families who wish to enroll students in our regular Faith Formation programs 
(G.I.F.T., The Edge, and Life Teen) should use the Faith Formation enrollment 
form (link). Students who will be participating in both programs—for instance, 
10th-graders who will attend the weekly Life Teen sessions and the special Confir-
mation prep sessions—should submit both forms.  
 
The schedule for Confirmation preparation is available below. Details for First 
Holy Communion 2017 will be available soon. 

Eligible students will receive the Sacrament of Confirmation when Bishop  

Zarama visits IHM on May 10, 2017. All candidates for Confirmation must be 

baptized, practicing Catholics, in the 10th grade or higher. They must have  

received at least two years of religious education immediately prior to being con-

firmed, either at a Catholic school or through our parish youth ministry program.  

 

In addition to their regular religious education, either through Catholic school or 

parish youth ministry, Confirmation candidates must also plan to attend the  

following events. Unless otherwise noted, all events take place on Sunday  

evenings, 6:15-7:30 pm. 

 

We will discuss this schedule in greater detail at the parent-student meeting on 

September 25. 

 

Enrollment for Confirmation preparation will begin in August. Enrollment forms 

will be available online, in the church office, and at the parent-student meeting on 

September 25. Note: this form is different from the regular Faith Formation  

enrollment form. It is a separate form that must be completed specifically for  

sacramental preparation.  

September 25 

October 16 

November 6 

December 4 

January 22 

February 26 

March 26 

April 29-30 

 

 

May 7 

May 10 

Parent/student meeting in the main church 

Preparation Session 1 

Preparation Session 2 

Preparation Session 3 

Preparation Session 4 

Preparation Session 5 

Preparation Session 6 

Overnight retreat at Camp Life Teen Hidden Lake 

Depart IHM at 9:00 a.m. Saturday; return for 5:00 p.m. Mass on 

Sunday 

Confirmation Rehearsal 

Confirmation Mass at 7:00 p.m. 



 

LIFE TEEN BAND & MINISTRY POSITIONS 
Calling all young musicians! Life Teen is coming soon this 

fall and we are seeking teens that are interested in joining 

the new Life Teen Band to play in the Sunday 5:00 p.m. 

Life Teen Mass. Whether you play an instrument or sing, 

this is a great opportunity to share your talent with other 

teens at IHM.  

 

We still need teen who want to serve in the following 

positions: Altar Servers, Extraordinary Ministers of Holy 

Communion, Lectors, and Ministers of Hospitality. 

 

To sign up, just take a minute and complete the online form 

at www.ihmatlanta.org/lifeteenband. If you have any 

questions, please contact Jeff Bush, Director of Liturgy & 

Music at jbush@ihmatlanta.org or Kathy Guerrero, Youth 

Minister at kguerrero@ihmatlanta.org. 

 

LIFE TEEN AND THE EDGE! 
CALLING ALL 6TH-12TH GRADE STUDENTS TO 

JOIN LIFE TEEN OR THE EDGE! 

 

Life Teen and The EDGE will both meet on Sunday 

evenings at 6:15p.m., immediately following the 5:00 p.m. 

Life Teen Mass. High School teens are encouraged to serve 

and attend the 5:00pm Mass. More information online at 

www.ihmatlanta.org/lifeteenband. Our youth ministry is 

open to 6th-12th graders. All are encouraged and welcome 

to attend! 

  

The EDGE is a program designed for  6th-8th graders, 

teaching them how to unleash who were they created to be, 

in Christ. This group meets on Sunday evenings from 

6:15p.m. to 7:30p.m. in a separate room from the high 

schoolers.  

  

Life Teen is a program designed for  9th-12th 

graders,  whose mission is to lead teenagers and their 

families closer to Christ. Life Teen will strengthen our 

teens' Catholic identity, while rooting them firmly in Christ 

and in His Church. This group meets on Sunday evenings 

from 6:15p.m. to 7:30p.m. in a separate room from the 

middle schoolers.  

  

SIGN UP TODAY!  

www.ihmatlanta.org/faith-formation-enrollment  

 

 

 
CORE TEAM INFORMATION 
We are seeking for adults (18 years and older) to join us in 

this exciting journey, learning the best practices in youth 

ministry from leading a small group to chaperoning 

retreats.  You do not need any past experience, training will 

be provided. All volunteers will need to complete the Safe 

Environment Training and background screened prior to 

working with the youth, then you will be ready to go! If you 

are interested in becoming a Core Member, please contact 

Kathy Guerrero for more information.  

(continue onto next column) 



 

 
 

 

Niños menores de 7 años, 
Los padres DEBEN registrarse antes en la 
oficina parroquial; en ese momento 
recibirán la fecha de la plática 
correspondiente y del bautismo. Al 
registrarse  deben entregar copia del 
Acta de Nacimiento de la persona que va 
a ser bautizada. 

 

 

 

 

Llamar al Padre Javier Muñoz y hacer cita 
para hablar de los   requisitos, por lo 
menos 6 meses antes de la fecha 
deseada. 
 

 
 

Jueves de 6:00 p.m. - 6:45 p.m. en 
español, y en inglés los sábados a las 
9:00 a.m. o durante la semana haciendo 
cita con el sacerdote. 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Llamar a la oficina y comunicarse con 
Yolanda Muñoz por lo menos 6 meses 
antes de la fecha deseada.   

 

 

Si no eres católico (a) o si eres mayor de 
18 años y no has recibido los 
sacramentos de Bautismo, Primera 
Comunión y Confirmación, te invitamos a 
aprender más acerca de nuestra fe. 
Comuníquese con Alicia Guerrero en la 
oficina parroquial. 
 

 
 

 

Bienvenidos a nuestra comunidad; 
visítanos en la oficina para llenar la hoja 
de registro. Es muy importante que estés 
registrado en la parroquia. 

 
 

      

      
 

 
 

    I  Lectura:  Sabiduría 18:6-9 
  II Lectura:  Hebreos 11:1-2, 8-19 
  Evangelio:  Lucas 12:32-48 
 

 
 

 
 

30 y 31 julio 
Ofertorio en misa: $18,706.00 
Contribución electronica: $6,063.54 
Ofertorio total: $24,769.54 

 

La inscripción para el Programa de Formación en la Fe del próximo año ya está 

abierta y permanecerá abierta hasta el 28 de agosto. A par tir  de este año, también 

vamos a aceptar la inscripción y el pago en nuestra página de internet:  

http://www.ihmatlanta.org/inscripcion. 

 

Recuerden, la Orientación para Padres será el 28 de agosto a las 10:00 a.m. y a las 

6:00 p.m. en la cafetería de la escuela. Los padres deben asistir solamente a una de 

estas reuniones. Este día será la última oportunidad para que anoten a sus hijos en 

nuestros programas de catecismo (GIFT) y en el ministerio juvenil (EDGE – LIFE 

TEEN). 

 

En preparación del nuevo año catequético 2016-2017, invitamos a todos los que 

quieran participar en el ministerio de la catequesis. ¡Definitivamente necesitamos de 

su ayuda! Sin ustedes, no podremos realizar esta hermosa labor! Necesitamos 

voluntarios: 

 

 Para enseñar catecismo en inglés en la sesión de GIFT de las 6:15 p.m. (3º, 4º y 

5º Grados) 

 Adultos mayores de 21 años para liderar los grupos de discusión en inglés 

durante las sesiones de jóvenes (EDGE y LIFE TEEN) 

 Adultos mayores de 21 años que quieran ayudar en el ministerio del RICA en 

español 

 

Para mayor información, llamen a Alicia Guerrero o envíen un e-mail a 

aguerrero@ihmatlanta.org. 

La segunda colecta de este fin de semana irá al Fondo de Reducción de la deuda de 

IHM. 

  

Nuestra segunda colecta el próximo fin de semana irá al San Vincente de Paul. 


